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Koru Ministry Leader Role: On the 28th July 2017 I was installed as Koru Ministry Leader in Waiapu.  My role changed from Diocesan Youth Ministry Facilitator to a role that has a wider focus with children, families and youth ministries.  The shift in focus has created opportunity to support existing ministries and work along parishes to explore new ministries for children, families and youth and in particular to create a more intergenerational approach to ministry.  

Messy Church (MC):  We now have 13 Messy Churches in Waiapu.  I am so encouraged by the enthusiasm and energy of the many Messy Church leaders and volunteers supporting this.  A good number of Waiapu leaders attended the MC National Conference in Wellington in February.  Unfortunately I couldn’t attend due to an unexpected hospital stay but did attend the National MC Meeting that followed with Messy Church founder from the UK, Lucy Moore.  We discussed a new way forward for Messy Church in NZ with the imminent resignation of Rev Debbie Smith as the NZ Messy Church advisor in April 2018.   At this stage I am one of 3 Regional Co-ordinators supporting Messy Church in NZ.  We hope to find more in other areas to share the load.  

Cluster Meetings:  In both Hawkes Bay and Bay of Plenty (BOP) I am holding cluster group meetings for leaders of MC.  These are well attended and helpful in sharing ideas, offering support, training, resource sharing and supporting those new to running Messy Church.  Anyone interested in learning more about MC are welcome to attend. I’m hoping to do something similar in Eastland. 

Messy Church Workshop:  I ran a Messy Church workshop in Wairoa in November last year with a small group from both Tikanga Maori and Tikanga Pakeha who were keen to explore Messy Church. 
   
Godly Play Rev Julie Guest and I attended a 3 day Godly Play Core Training in Auckland in July.  While we may have the certificates it will take time and patience for us to learn the stories and build up the equipment to develop Godly Play in Waiapu.  Many of the materials are handcrafted – if you would like to help with resources and have a gift in woodwork, arts or crafts we would love to hear from you.   We hope to share our learnings and resources with you as we do this.  As founder Jerome W. Berryman says: “In Godly Play, the invitation is given not for play in general but for play with the language of God and God’s people; our sacred stories, parables, liturgical actions and silences…..”

Leadership Training for Youth (LT4Youth)– Faith Project
We have a small group of young people and mentors working together on LT4Youth.  This is a 2 year programme for young people working through the Anglican 5 Marks of Mission alongside a mentor and with the support of their parish and wider diocese.  The Hawkes Bay Cycle Camp was an opportunity to explore LT4Youth further and in particular the marks of Faith Formation, Serving others and Care of Creation.  A big thankyou to Robyn Hocking who did much of the organising, to Bishop Andrew for riding with our young people through rain, hail and sunshine, and especially to the mentors and parents for their support.  Other smaller LT4Youth gatherings have been held through the year.  I encourage all parishes to think about LT4Youth as a way to support and mentor young people in your communities.  

LT4Youth is going National!  Over the years there has been interest from other NZ dioceses’ in LT4Youth and as a result a reprinting and re-designing has occurred.  This has also resulted in a new name to sit alongside LT4Youth – and so the ‘Faith Project’ has been born.  In time the Faith Project will also be able to be accessed online on the Anglican Youth ‘Resourced’ Website:  www.aym.org.nz 

40 Years of Top Parish:  Next year, 29-31 March 2019 Top Parish will be celebrating 40 years in Waiapu.  Top Parish continues to go well with teams attending from both Waiapu parishes and Tikanga Maori, including Hukarere and Te Aute Schools.  If you have never been to Top Parish why not come along and for a taste of what Top Parish offers.
Events-co-ordinator – Jaina Vallabh was appointed to a 20 hr per week position in December to assist as Events Co-ordinator with a particular focus on Top Parish and other Koru Ministry events in Waiapu.  

Safe Here – Safe Here Training and support continues in Waiapu with all parishes expected to be familiar with and implementing Safe Here Guidelines and procedures.  This is an ongoing piece of work involving training and education to be Safe Here Parishes and a Safe Here Diocese.  
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